Future development of HKU Public Opinion Programme announced
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Remarks from Dr Robert Chung

My name is Robert Chung and I’'m the Director of Public Opinion Programme at HKU. Let me join
our Dean Professor Hayward to welcome you to this press conference. As Will has mentioined, POP

was founded in 1991 and for almost 30 years we have been actively running studies on public opinion.

Up to this date we have conducted over 1,800 independent surveys and other kinds of research,
mostly supported by outside funding. Our project collaborators include fellow academics and a
variety of organizations - public and private, local and overseas. Throughout this period, we adhere
strictly to a set of self-imposed service policies designed to safeguard our independence, autonomy
and a share in the proprietary rights of the research output we produce. We promote knowledge
sharing and open copyright, and practically all our research reports and datasets are open to the world.
Integrity and Quality (1Q) has been our motto.

From my personal perspective, | joined this university as a student in 1977, and the Faculty of Social
Sciences in 1979. | took all my degrees here and then work here as a staff until this date. | am honored
to be associated with HKU and this Faculty for over four decades. Two years ago when | reached the
age of 60, | started to discuss with the Faculty about the future of POP. | was given an initial
extension of 12 months starting from July 2018, during which | explored all sorts of possibility with
our Dean. | am glad to report here that starting from July this year, an independent institute called
Hong Kong Public Opinion Research Institute (PORI) will take over POP’s mission, to continue what
POP has been doing in HKU for Hong Kong, and also to take on new initiatives. Within PORI will be
a research programme called “Hong Kong Public Opinion Program (HKPOP) which will continue to
conduct public opinion surveys in almost the same way as POP does now, and with the same degree
of Integrity and Quality. |1 am grateful that our Dean has promised that our Faculty will do its best to
ensure a smooth handover of activities, and will seek to support the new institute’s early development
in any way that it can. Myself and our research team now at POP moving to PORI will do our best to
serve the community.
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